NEWSLETTER 5th September 2025

"Rooted and grounded in love" Ephesians 3:17



Grange Close, Dishforth, Thirsk, North Yorkshire YO7 3LN 01845 577206

Headteacher: Mrs K Lacey

Headteacher's Message

Welcome back to a new school year! It has been lovely to catch up with lots of familiar faces but also welcome some new families. Everyone has settled in beautifully and it has been a really happy week in school. Miss Ungerechts is settling back into her role as Class 3 teacher after her maternity leave, ably assisted by Mrs McKelvey who will be teaching Class 3 on Wednesdays until Christmas. Mrs Chaplin is also having little a bit more family time this year and I will be teaching her class on alternate Fridays - I can't wait! We have welcomed a new member of our teaching assistant team, Mrs Rainbow. She will be working in Early Years and also leading some phonics sessions in class 1. The other big change this year (in the eyes of the children at least!) is the provision of jacket potatoes as a daily menu choice. They have been very popular this week and will hopefully provide another option if the main meal choice isn't quite to someone's taste. You may have noticed that over the Summer we had our EYFS steps replaced, using funds raised by the friends of Dishforth last year. A huge thank you needs to go to everyone who helped raise money – we would have found it very difficult to replace these out of our ever-challenging school budget. Lastly, as we start the year I wanted to thank you all for your continued support and all the feedback that you give us, we look forward to working with you this year to help our school continue to go from strength to strength.

What have we been learning this week?

EYFS

<u>Link to website class page</u> - Now updated for Sept '25

We have all had a fantastic week in Early Years. We have enjoyed spending time with our friends, playing and exploring the classroom. We have designed new school shoes for Pete the Cat after reading the story Pete the Cat is rocking in his school shoes, as well as printing with apples and drawing self portraits. This week has been all about getting used to our new routines and we have made super progress in lining up, going to the hall for lunch and tidying up!

Class 1

Link to website class page - Now updated for Sept '25

Class 1 have had an amazing first week back. Everyone has enjoyed getting to know their new classroom and new friends. We have been reading a fabulous story called A Hero Called Wolf and everyone has been busily writing about all of the different heroic things that Wolf could do. We have enjoyed playing lots of maths games, practising addition and subtraction as well as number formation. We have been taking time to focus on our feelings. We have been learning how to understand our feelings and what to do when we have big feelings.

Class 2

<u>Link to website class page</u> – **Now updated for Sept '25**

Welcome back to Class 2 for an exciting year! This week we have been settling in to our class routines and starting up our new topics. In Computing with Mrs Chester we began looking at coding in scratch, and in PSHE with Mrs Tennant we looked at "Zones of regulation" our new, whole school approach to being aware of our feelings and knowing how to deal with them. We loved our PE lesson this week where we started to learn about "Blind Football". Using a ball with rattles in it and blindfolds, we used our sense of hearing to roll balls to each other and moved onto trying to pass. It was definitely a leveller!

Class 3

<u>Link to website class page</u> - Now updated for Sept '25

We have had a wonderful start back at school this week, welcoming the new members of Y5 to our class! Class 3 have been writing poems about our school and designing artwork for their final pieces of writing. We have dived into place value in maths using games to consolidate our learning. In history we have begun our learning of Ancient Egypt and significant people related to Tutankhamun.

Please follow this link to our website to find out about our curriculum Website Curriculum Page

Stars of the Week

Celebrating our Success

	EYFS	This week the star is Freddie. Freddie, you have come back to school with such a positive attitude to learning. You have answered questions at carpet time thoughtfully and been a super helper - well done!
	Class 1	The star for Class 1 this week is Orla. She has settled in so well to her new school and has really wowed Mrs Roberts and I with her fabulous work and her kindness to everyone.
-	Class 2	The Star of the week this week goes to Alice! Alice has had a great start to Key Stage 2, she has worked hard this week and impressed Mrs Chester and I with her confidence to offer great suggestions in whole class discussions.
	Class 3	The star of the week this week is going to Isabelle Ward for her fantastic poetry writing, thinking carefully about the layout and presentation!

The Values Award









This week Elodie
nominated Holly for
perseverance and
compassion because she
helped her get a great
score in Maths and
persevered when it was
her turn. Well done Holly!

Attendance this week

EYFS	Class 1	Class 2	Class 3
93.07%	94.58%	100%	97.14%
			2

Safeguarding - Did you know?

Mrs Lacey is our Designated Safeguarding Lead and Mrs Chaplin is the key worker for all of our EYFS children.

Please find attached our monthly Online Safety Newsletter.

Key Dates for this half term	Friday Celebration Assembly Class Sharing Dates		
Reception Phonics Introduction meeting – Friday 19 th September	12 th September	Class 1 and Class 3	
2pm	19 th September	EYFS and Class 2	
Parents Evenings – Monday 13 th	26 th September	Class 1 and Class 3	
October & Thursday 16 th October	3 rd October	EYFS and Class 2	
Harvest Assembly – Friday 24 th October 2pm at the village hall	10 th October	Class 1 and Class 3	
(doors will open at 1.50pm).	17 th October	EYFS and Class 2	
	24 th October	Harvest Assembly	
	The gate at the KS2 side of school will open at 2.40. We look forward to welcoming you.		

Odd Jobs - CAN YOU HELP?



Our gutters are blocked at KS2 and outside the KS1 classroom and the fencing at the top of the EYFS ramp needs a coat of paint. There are weeds everywhere and the pots at the front of school need sorting out.

Could you help us smarten up our school? Could you give up a few hours, donate a pot of paint or do some weeding? If you think you could help out with any of our odd jobs then please speak to Mrs Lacey or Vicky in the office. Thank you, your help would be very much appreciated!



PE Kits

Please make sure that your child has their PE kit in school with them EVERY DAY! Bring them on a Monday and take them home on a Friday. Although we have timetabled PE days for each class, we often change things around to suit the weather. If you're not sure what your child needs in their PE kit then you can find all the information you need on our website School Uniform < Dishforth Church of England Primary School

Please bring PE kit into school in a drawstring PE bag rather than a big rucksack - it really helps maximise our cloakroom space.

For their own and others' safety, children are not permitted to wear earrings of any kind for PE lessons.



School Meals

You can find our school meal menu on our website School Meals < Dishforth Church of England Primary School

